March 22, 1946

|

Carroll Clark

B=1l2 Gallatin Hall
Harvard Business School
Boston 63, Massachusetts

Dear Carroll:

Thanks so much for your letter of the 3rd of
Marche I appreciate gratefully your congratulations on
our Dig 8ix title, We had a fairly well rounded team by
the end of the season when Schnellbacher got into shape
end Lvans came back, It wasn't quite tall enough, though,
to handle Oklahoma A & ¥, but we are anticipating rovenge
next YOAQaTs,

| ' It was certainly nice of you to write as you

- . did, as it is always a pleasure to get letters from Jayhawkers
from all over the countrye I am happy that you have been able
to see some basketball of a different typee I think that if
everyone had that opportunity that they would eppreciete more
our mid-western basketball, However, I probably am prejudice,
also,

: Thanks, also, for the clipping and the picture.
I em very happy that such a little thing mede you so pround
of your Alme Mater. Let me heear from you again-

I’ith kindut\ personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physieal Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach,




